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DIARY DATES 

December 

21st   End of year 1:00pm Dismissal 

January 2019 

29th   Staff on duty 

29th   Book Collection 12:30pm – 3:30pm 

30th   Book Collection 9:00am-3:30pm 

31st   Year 1 – 6 students commence 

February 

7th    Prep Students Commence  

 

 

Last Day of School  

Tomorrow, Friday 21st 

December, is the last day of the 

school year. Students finish at 

1:00pm.  
Please make arrangements for the collection of 

students at 1:00pm. 

Our final assembly will begin at 12:45pm in the 

multipurpose room and conclude with all children 

form being dismissed from the basketball court at 

1:00 pm. Children will eat their snacks at 11:00 am. 

No lunch break is scheduled. School resumes in 

2017 for Years 1-6 students on Friday 29th January 

and Prep students on Thursday 7th February.  

Book packs will be available to be collected from 

school in the art room on Monday 30th January 

between 12:30pm and 3:30pm and Thursday 31st 

January from 9:30am to 3:30pm. School uniform 

can also be purchased at these times from the 

school library. 

 

Message from the Principal 

 
End of Year Reports 

End of year reports were sent home with the children 

today, 20th December.  

 

Term Dates 2019 

Next year’s term dates are included for your 

information. 

 

 

Term 1 2019 

Monday 29th January – Friday 5th April 

Students in years 1 – 6 commence 31st January. 

Preps commence 7th February. 

 

Term 2 2019 

Monday 23rd April – 28th June 

 

Term 3 2019 

Monday 15th July – Friday 20th September 

  

Term 4 2018 

Monday 7th October – Friday 20th December 

 

School Structure & Staffing for 2019 

Next year we anticipate an enrolment of 

approximately 200 students in 9 classes organised as 

follows:  

2 x Prep classes, 3  x 1/2 classes, 2  x  3/4 classes, 

and 2 x 5/6 classes. 

The proposed grade structure and staff list for 2019 

are included for your information. Please note this is 

subject to change and is dependent on circumstances 

when school returns next year. 

 

PA   Ms Belinda Pollard  

PB   Ms Leah Townsend 

1/2 A   Ms Elissa Darmanin 

1/2B   Mrs Donna George 

1/2C   Mrs Natalie Bertone  

3/4A   Miss Jennifer Ryan 

3/4B   Mr Wayne Haren 

5/6A    Mrs Lorraine Parnis 

5/6B   Mrs Rebecca Zapparoni 

Visual Arts  Ms Karyn Johnstone  

Library   Mrs Sally Tikulin 

Physical Education Mrs Marita Ryan 

Italian   Mrs Joanne Belvedere 

Student Wellbeing Mrs Jann Turner 

Assistant Principal Ms Andrea Murray 

Principal  Mrs Adrienne Williamson 

Business Manager Mr Jan Van Berendonk 

Education Support Betty Batty 

Education Support Lorraine Farrugia 

Education Support Angela Paschalidis 

Education Support Sandra Spurr 

Education Support Kristy Hewat 

 

Our purpose is to educate all of our children and enable them to become effective members of society. 

Albion Primary School 
Adelaide Street 

Albion VIC 3020 

Telephone: 9311 1325 
93124045 

Facsimile: 9311 3072 

Email: albion.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

ABN: 844 8945 3869 Aim High 
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Maths Coach  Ms Maria Micallef 

Literacy Consultant Mrs Pamela Bristow 

Maintenance/Gardening Mr Mat Holmes 

Multi-Cultural Aide Tram Nguyen 

 

School Production, Awards and Graduation 

Last Monday evening, as a whole school 

community, we celebrated student achievements, 

said farewell to our year 6 students and enjoyed a 

performance by the students. 

School awards (certificate and book) were 

presented to the following students. 

Congratulations to all of these students. It is 

difficult for staff to choose the recipients however, 

they are all worthy winners! 

 

Values of Respect, Care and Honesty and Friendly 

Kid award 

PA Billan Mohamed 

PB Mies Edwards 

12A Eben Holmes 

12B Riangelie Cadua 

12C Joshua Kuach 

34A Amalia Vanderreyden 

34B Bradley Baldwin 

56A Jasmine Le 

56B Amjed Osman  

Library Marcus Arciprete (56A) 

Physical Education Noah Handley (Prep B) 

Italian John Nguyen (56B) 

Visual Arts Allison Lin (Prep A) 

 

Student of the Year 

Demonstrating the school’s five values with 

particular effort in their learning and achievement 

PA Daisy Sibia 

PB Mayank Mishra 

12A Claire McPherson 

12B Ava Bird 

12C Ekamjot Saini 

34A Ashley Macatangay 

34B Ronnie Tang 

56A Corey Rattray 

56B Vicky Truong 

 

Excellence awards 

Literacy Mudrik Ahmed (34A) 

Numeracy Hao Chung (56B) 

Physical 

Education 

Solialii Lafaele Falefata 

(56A) 

Library Rubia Khatoon 

Italian Angelo Cadua 

Visual Arts Silynnsa Lafaele Falefata 

Performing Arts Hamzah Sheikh 

Music Faayaz and Saadat 

Khondkar 

 

Year 6 academic achievement award (presented 

with a certificate, a book from local federal MP, 

Tim Watts and a book from the school) 

Hao Chung 

 

Albion Award for overall citizenship and 

achievement  (presented with a monetary prize, 

plaque, pen and compendium, a certificate and 

book) 

Rubia Khatoon 

   

House Captains and Vice Captains 

Thank you to our 2018 house captains and vice 

captains for the work you did during the year. 

Congratulations to Gold House for winning the 

annual house shield. 

 

Congratulations to the following students who will 

lead the houses in 2019. Their badges will be 

presented early in the new year. 

Blue House  

Captains: Vicky Truong and Blessing Harris 

 

Gold House 

Captains: Nilakshay Saini and Hamzah Sheikh 

 

Green House 

Captain: Angelo Cadua and Janae Hogarth 

 

Red House 

Captain: Bella Bisson and Sahara Sheikh 

 

 

Finally 

It is hard to believe that another school year is over. 

Thank you to the staff for the remarkable work you 

do with our students.  

On behalf of everyone, I would like to say good bye 

and good luck to Miss Anneleise Rogerson. She is 

getting married in January, moving into a new 

home in Geelong and starting a new job at a school 

much closer to home. 

 

Thank you too, to our 2018 School Council 

members, in particular, presidents, Mat Holmes 

(prior to getting the maintenance position) and 

Naomi Harper. To our wonderful Albion Parents’ 

Club, thank you for all of your work in supporting 

the students and school.  

 

To our twenty three graduating students, on behalf 

of everyone at Albion, I wish them all the best in 

the next phase of their lives. I ask them to always 

think about the lessons and values learned at 

Albion. They will hold you in good stead. 

Remember, only you can make the choice in how 

you behave, in how you treat others, in how much 



 

 

Our Values: Respect, Honesty, Care, Learning and Achievement 

 

effort you put into your school work and future 

endeavours. Therefore, I ask you, to make good 

choices in all that you do.   

 

To those who celebrate Christmas, a very merry 

Christmas to you.  

May you all have a relaxing and enjoyable holiday 

and to I look forward to working with you, for the 

benefit of the students, in 2019.  

 

Sincerely, 

Adrienne Williamson 

Principal 

 

Student Learning and Achievement Awards 

Week ending 30th November 2018 

 

 
 

Student Learning and Achievement Awards 

Week ending 7th December 

 

 
 

Student Learning and Achievement Awards 

Week ending 14th December 
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And the cycle begins again… 

 
 

 

Year 6 graduates 

Our 2019 Foundation students 


